

March 2020

Dear Salem Family,

As the updates regarding COVID 19 become more frequent with increasing numbers of cases, I wanted to inform you of what precautions are being taken at Salem and as always invite you to use personal judgement regarding attendance.

PRECAUTIONARY MEASURES

- Installation of a hand sanitizing station at the main entrance. Greeters/Ushers are instructing individuals who enter to use the station.
- Installation of additional hand sanitizing stations throughout the building.
- Signs posted in the restrooms "Please Wash Your Hands"
- Waving during "Meet and Greet" instead of shaking hands.
- Encouraging individuals who are not feeling well to remain at home.
- Committee Chairs are invited to hold meetings telephonically. Please contact
 Norma to set up a Conference Call number. This will be her only task related to
 Committee/Ministry Meetings. It is the responsibility of the Chair or
 Committee/Ministry Secretary to contact members with the call in number and
 code.

Again, each person is strongly encouraged to use personal judgement as it relates to attending meetings or worship. In the event that you are unable or choose not to attend worship personally, we invite you to participate by viewing the service via streaming on Facebook. If you have a Facebook account, you can search Salem United Methodist Church and press the "thumb up" icon or "like". To make your financial contribution, please go to our website, www.salem-harlem.org and click on the Giving tab and follow the prompts. If using your cell phone, please go to the App Store and download "SecureGive Vision" app and follow the prompts.

While we are not a people of fear, we will govern ourselves with wisdom. May God bless you and keep you!

Yours in Christ.

Reverend Dr. Marvin A. Moss

Senior Pastor